Fenwick Primary & ECC Parent Council AGM
18 September 2023
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	Discussion
	Action

	
	
	Welcome & Apologies

Welcome to the first parent council meeting of the year and the AGM.

Welcome to guests.

Approval of Previous Minutes

No formal minutes of last meeting due to technical difficulties but written update provided by Mr Houston 
Donna approved; Rebecca seconded.

PC Elections/Registrations for 2023/2024

Current roles;

Donna Vivers – Chair

Carol Brown – Treasurer

Rebecca Batchelor – Secretary

All happy to continue in these roles.
This will be Carol Brown’s last year so looking for a new treasurer in 2024, however, would be good to have the new potential treasurer in place to shadow Carol for this year.
If any of the guests attending would like to join the parent council, then please let Donna know.

Treasurer’s update – 
Currently in bank@

PC - £442.38 (insurance has been paid)

Fenwick Foxes - £3822.04

Head Teachers Update
Thank you to Donna for being such a support to the school and thank you to the rest of the parent council.

Traffic Management outside of School.

All aware of the major issues but delighted that this is moving forward and any objections to the new plans should be submitted by 12 October.
Reading School Scotland Initiative

Signed up in relation to Bug Club and additional resources.

Thank you for the support.
School Improvement Committee Action Plan

This will be posted on the school website.
There is a huge amount of work to get through this year.
A committee will be formed with teachers/pupils and parents.
This is only one part of the School Improvement Plan.

There will improvement planning sessions organised for early 2024.
Parents night has been organised for October 23

School Trips

The school trip has been at Heads of Ayr Farm Park for the past 2 years.

The school has received funding and we are looking to take the school – P1 – P7 to the science centre.

The ECC children will have visit and activities organised within the nursery.

Council of Voluntary Organisations

Mr Houston attended a meeting regarding funding.

EAC has a £355K Community Mental Health Wellbeing Fund and are keen to get applications from parent councils, schools cannot apply.

Mr Houston has ideas of where this funding can be used – transport being one of them.

One of the criteria is that the geographical position is a disadvantage – which Fenwick Primary could fall under.

Wider Achievements

We are now a Gold Rights Respecting School

Head Teachers awards will be starting again. 

School Committee’s – pupils have been informed of what committee they are on.

Wider Achievement Assembly 
Parents encouraged to send in any photos/videos of any achievements the pupils have done out with school – no matter how big or small.
Panto

Booked for 15 December

ECC

Staffing levels are currently low – Ashley has not been replaced yet.

29 capacity and by the end of session, 28 enrolled.

Walk rounds have been organised and people seem very impressed.

Focus is currently on staff training, paperwork has all been changed.

Parent have already been in to meet staff and discussed the needs of the children.
Numeracy open afternoon taking place next week.
Thinking about a ECC trip to Dumfries House

AOB

What is happening with the football team this year?

Mr Houston confirmed that it will be the same as last year, but we now have a girl’s team.

We will be in a league.
Friendly with Darvel being organised.
Residential Trip

Looking at Dolphin House – Mr Houston has been with previous school, and it was very good.
Should find out later this week.

Also looking at Inverclyde and linking in with Galston and Hurlford Primary

Dates for Next Meeting

Mon 27 November 2023

Mon 19 February 2024

Mon 22 April 2024

Mon 10 June 2024

AGM

Last year we were able to bring celebration back to the school including Halloween Disco, Santa in school, Snowman Drive, Easter Disco.

We were supported by Asda to get a deal in selection boxes.

The focus has been raising money for the Reading Scheme
Fundraising has been from:
Jim’s windfarm challenge

Archie’s football challenge
Parent council Kilt walk
Sales of beanie hats

Stall at Fenwick Show

Gala day stall

In total we have raised £2173

Always looking for additional fundraising ideas.

We have been supporting the development of the KGV fields.
We have been supporting the school with the on-going traffic and crossing issues.  Plans have been put out by ARA which include zebra crossing and extending road onto Main St

We established the Fenwick Foxes afterschool school club.

Thank you to all the members of the parent council for continue support.

Parent Council would like to thank Donna for her hard work throughout the year.


	


